

29 July 2015

Office
City Hall
King George Square
Brisbane Qld 4000 Australia
Tel 07 3403 4400
Fax 07 3403 9930
LORDMAYOR@brisbane.qld.gov.au
Postal
GPO Box 2287
Brisbane Qld 4001 Australia

Dr Richard Bean Co-convenor Brisbane CBD BUG GPO Box 2104 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Dr Bean

Thank you for your email of 7 July 2015 about the Bicentennial Bikeway Stage 4 upgrade. I appreciate your feedback about the upgrade, which is nearing completion. I also note your request for the removal of a speed hump near 576 Coronation Drive, Toowong.

I can confirm there are no plans to remove the speed hump at this point in time. With that in mind, I asked Mr Antony Holloway from Council's Transport Planning and Strategy branch to investigate if any further safety enhancements can be made to the hump.

I am pleased to advise that Council will install white 'piano key' markings. Piano key markings are already successfully used across our road network to assist motorists to identify raises in the road surface such as speed bumps. In a similar manner, I am sure that these markings will help cyclists to identify the hump early. I anticipate these lines will be installed by mid-September.

If you have further questions about this matter, please contact Mr Holloway on 3403 8888.

Thank you for contacting me.

Yours sincerely

Graham Quirk LORD MAYOR

Ref: LM03663-2015